
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

May 23, 2025 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Town of Silverthorne’s “Steven’s Way” Improvement, CO in 
Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Silverthorne, 
located at 601 Center Circle, P.O. Box 1309, Silverthorne, CO 80498.  
 
The funding would be used to widen “Stephens Way” from two lanes to four. The project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will prevent traffic congestion, improve safety, and 
create an evacuation route. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 
authorized in 23 USC 133(b).  
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Joe Neguse 
Member of Congress 
 


